Jarvis Township Meeting
October 18, 2022

Opening of the Town and Road & Bridge Meeting.

Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Andrea May.

The meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken, Trustees Scott Wiesehan, Jason Helldoerfer, Monica Hartlein and Nathan Hovatter
were in attendance. Also in attendance were Supervisor Andrea May, Highway Commissioner Dale

Grapperhaus, Assessor Jessica Dudley and Township Clerk Alan Dunstan.

Motion was made by Nathan Hovatter and seconded by Jason Helldoerfer to accept the minutes of the
September Board Meeting. All voted aye on voice vote.

Motion made by Scott Wiesehan and seconded by Monica Hartlein to approve the claims for both the
Town and Road Funds. Roll call taken, all voting aye.

Under Action Items:

Flu Shot Clinic cancelled this year, could not get the serum.

The Annual Sexual Harassment Training is to be held on October 25 at 2:00 P.M.
Under New Business:

The township will receive $250,000 in ARPA Funds.

Employee Mindy Hamann will be going to GATI training in November. This has to do with the township
general assistance.

The Township Health Insurance Premiums will be going up about 8 % %.
Under Old Business:

Arrow Wood Subdivision was given specifications for road improvements in order for the township to
accept and maintain the roads.

Chamber of Commerce fundraiser is set for October 28™. Township will be purchasing a table.

Road Commissioner Dale Grapperhaus reported that the will have an expert look at the concrete work
done on the wash bay improvements.

Motion was made by Jason Helldoerfer and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to adjourn the meeting. All
voted aye. The next meeting will be held on November 15, 2022.

Alan J. Dunstan, Jarvis Township Clerk



